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SEMINOLE COUNTY GOVERNMENT
AGENDA MEMORANDUM

SUBJECT: Law Enforcement Trust Fund Expenditure Request

DEPARTMENT:_Sheriff's Office DIVISION:

AUTHORIZED BY:_Sheriff Eslinger CONTACT: Penny Fleming EXT. 6617

Agenda Date 6/10/03 Regular[ ] Consent[X] Work Session[| Briefing [ ]
Public Hearing — 1:30 [] Public Hearing — 7:00 []

MOTION/RECOMMENDATION:

Approval by the Board of County Commissioners to expend $10,000 from the Law
Enforcement Trust Fund to contribute to the Grove Counseling Center in support of its
substance abuse programs.

BACKGROUND:

The Grove Counseling Center operates a number of substance abuse, juvenile
delinquency prevention and treatment programs. Currently, the Center is seeking funds
from area law enforcement agencies to help purchase additional intensive substance
abuse curriculums and aides to assist in the treatment of dual diagnosis clients. More
specifically, the Grove has established a program that has as its focus the eradication of
gangs and gang related behavior, which is often closely associated with substance
abuse. The Sheriff’s Office strongly supports the efforts of the Grove Counseling Center
and desires to contribute $10,000 in support of the Grove’s substance abuse programs.
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MEMORANDUM: Office of the Sheriff 1701-03-252

TO: Kevin Grace, County Manager
FROM: Donald F. Eslinger, Sheriff
DATE: May 27, 2003

SUBJECT: Board of County Commissioners Meeting — Agenda Items

Attached to this correspondence is one (1) agenda item requesting Board of County
Commission approval for the following item:

e Law Enforcement Trust Fund expenditure in the amount of $10,000.00 for a
contribution to the Grove Counseling Center in support of the Grove’s substance

abuse prevention and treatment programs.

It is respectfully requested that the above agenda item be placed on the agenda for the
Board of County Commissioners meeting on Tuesday, June 10, 2003.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Chief Penny Fleming at
665-6617 or George Sellery at 665-6532.

Attachments

C: Department of Fiscal Services



